## RECEIVED CASE MANAGEMENT

APR 03 2019

BOARD OF PUBLIC UTILITIES TRENTON, NJ

330 PASSAIC STREET PASSAIC, NEW JERSEY 07055



OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
HECTOR C. LORA

TELEPHONE (973) 365-5510 FAX NUMBER (973) 472-2639 hlora@cityofpassaicnj.gov

RECEIVED MAIL MOOM

APR 03 2019

BOARD OF PUBLIC UTILITIES TRENTON, NJ

TALLET ON, NO

GO 18101112 EO 1801113

March 22, 2019

Secretary of the Board of Public Utilities 44 South Clinton Avenue, Third Floor, Suite 314 P.O. Box 350, Trenton New Jersey, 08625-0350 ATTN: Secretary Aida Camacho-Welch

Dear Secretary Camacho-Welch,

I am Hector Lora, Mayor of the City of Passaic, New Jersey. I am writing to you in support of PSE&G's Clean Energy Future filing. Passaic is a diverse community that supports clean energy efforts that provide environmental benefits. PSE&G's CEF proposal is a perfect example. The energy efficiency programs offered will give residents and businesses the opportunity to replace inefficient equipment and devices with ones that will help them reduce their energy costs.

The City of Passaic also stands to gain from the LED replacement program set for under PSE&G's filing. Replacing current light fixtures with more efficient LED's will not only help to better illuminate our streets but it will also help the City save money by reducing our energy consumption. With nearly 1,500 lights Citywide, the environmental benefit of new LED lights would also be significant.

PSE&G's Clean Energy Future filling offers enormous economic and environmental benefits to our city with no negative impacts. I fully support this initiative and request approval by the Secretary of the Board of Public Utilities.

Sincerely,

Hector C. Lora

Mayor